August 23, 1995

PUBLIC HEARING IDEAS IN MOTION

A public hearing was held on Wednesday, August 23, 1995, at 3:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The purpose of the meeting was for conditional approval of the site to be used for light manufacturing and to inform area residents of the intentions of Ideas In Motion locating in the township.

Mr. Hank J. Disalvatore, President, of Ideas In Motion stated that this is the best location in the county for his business, it will employ fifty people and will have light traffic and minimal equipment, all work will be done in an enclosed area. No contaminants are used at this location and most of the work will be assembly and some light manufacturing consisting of drilling into sheet metal and spot welding.

Plans have been made to break ground in mid September and ground clearing will consist of 4 to 5 acres.

Public Comment:

Charles Rhodes, Baldwin Road, asked if there will be some type of buffer between the building and the residents on Baldwin Road.

Mr. William Smith, Zoning Officer stated that the ordinance does require a buffer zone.

Mr. Disalvatore also stated that he would send information to all of the residents on Baldwin Road as to the location and what Ideas In Motion does.

Roll Call: Chairman Schweinsberg - Yes Andrew Picutta - Yes

Motion by Andrew Picutta and Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner

Secretary/Treasurer

Buan D. Tanner